UCUAADA Meeting

March 16, 2011

Introductions: Due to the large number of agenda items, attendee introductions did not occur.

Announcements: Updates were given at the beginning of the meeting to ensure that new information was announced to the members.

1. Vanessa Strickley from the College of Design Architecture Art and Planning (DAAP) explained that admissions applications to the college for fall quarter 2011 were underway and that students would be notified at the earliest, April 1st and continue through approximately the end of May.
2.  Kristan Metz from the College of Allied Health Sciences (CAHS) introduced their newest Assistant Director Academic/Advisor, Joshua Sampson.

3. Julia Montier-Ball from the Career Development Center (CDC) introduced Robert (Bobby) Gray, the new Program Director of the CDC.

4. Jen Lile from the University Honors Program stated that the deadline for the nominees for the Sarah Grant Barber Academic Advising Award is May 6th.  She also announced that she is not continuing her role as the Team Captain for UC’s Relay for Life and asked for a volunteer to contact her so that she could explain the duties and processes of this event.
5. Kathy Weimer from the Center for Exploratory Studies (CES) and Program Chair of UCUAADA announced that the officer positions of UCUAADA for the Program and Awards and Recognition Chairs are up for elections for a two-year term. Interested individuals should contact any of the UCUAADA Board Members.  Results will be disclosed at the June UCUAADA meeting.
6. Charlie Scruggs from the Pre-Professional Advising Center (PPAC) and Convener of UCUAADA announced that the next UCUAADA meeting will be held on April 13th instead of April 20th in deference to the second annual UC Diversity Conference. Information and on-line registration are available at the following website:

http://www.uc.edu/conferencing/events/diversity.

Agenda:

I. Carol Prues, Assistant Director Academic, of the College of Business (COB) introduced the Minor Programs that are now available in the COB.  She explained that the first step of the process for students to declare these minors is to attend a monthly Information Session, at which she explains them, works with students one-on-one, and who are able to declare their minor at the end of the session.  The Business Administration minor is open to UC students who have a 2.0 grade point average and is designed to “lay the groundwork for strategy, leadership and analysis.” The other minors associated to the specific academic areas taught by COB require a 3.0 grade point average and have various numbers of credit hour requirements. Introduction to Marketing (20MKTG280) is a prerequisite for most of the minors and an on-line version of the course is available.  Many of the courses are available during the summer. Additional information about these minors and to register for one of the information sessions go to http://business.uc.edu/programs/undergrad/minor.  There is a Course Substitution Process for Study Abroad classes for the minors and Study Abroad is encouraged through COB and the UC International Programs Department.
II. Ned Donnelly, of the Registrar’s Office and Associate Director of Educational Services asked the attendees for input for communication pieces to be included in the Red and Black Book that students are given during Convocation.  He asked for volunteers for advisor input through SharePoint for other Semester Conversion documents/pieces that will be in mailers, handouts, small cards, at the UC Bookstore, etc.  He showed us the “What Can I Do Now?” card that has already been produced and encouraged us to review the Semester Conversion website.
III. Tara Stopfel-Warden, Provostal Liaison and Assistant Dean of the McMicken College of Arts and Sciences announced that there will be new General Education Requirements when UC converts to semesters, but Breadth of Knowledge (BOK’s) will remain.  There is to be a new First Year Experience requirement to the Gen Eds beginning fall quarter of 2012 and a new section to include Social and Ethical Issues, Diversity and Culture and Technology and Innovation.  There will be E-Curriculum, Transition Guides and Curriculum Guides to include college and major requirements, Course Groupings from which students may select required numbers of credits to fulfill major requirements that will include BOK codes and general requirements as well as specific courses.  She encouraged all of us to take some time to review the Semester Conversion website at uc.edu/conversion.
